
April 2019 

Our theme this year 
has been “Learning, 
Leadership and      
Inspiration”, and I 
am very pleased 
that all of those 
came together    
wonderfully at the 
2019 District     
Training Assembly, 

held on April 6th at the Biltmore Hotel in  
Santa Clara.  My mantra has been that   
learning is the foundation for leadership, and 
that has been the foundation for our revived 
Leadership Academy program, the graduates 
of which will lead our District well into the 
future, as well as our advanced leadership 
seminar, “The Art (and Science) of            
Leadership”, presented by the renowned 
John L. Lipp.  And so it was that the forums 
presented at the DTA this month fit precisely 
into that theme, providing training in club 
officer skills, community assessments for 
grants, and digital tools, to name just a few.  
Also notable among the forums was a first-
time presentation on “The Role of the Rotary 
District”, providing some insight from PDG 
Orrin Mahoney into the many ways the     
District administration executes its charge   
to “inspire and support the Clubs”.  We also 
had the opportunity to appreciate once 
again the incredible talent of our Richard     
D. King Speech Contest finalists, and to take 
a peek behind the curtain at how Rotary       

International is adapting to a changing 
world, as recounted by our own Past RI       
Director (and District Representative at the 
2019 Council on Legislation), Brad Howard.  
A lot was packed into the five-hour event, 
but the overwhelming response was “give    
us more!”.  And so we shall.  Next year’s 
Leadership Academy class registration will be 
opening in July, and we hope to expand the 
enrollment limit to make the program     
available to even more future Rotary leaders.  
John Lipp will return in the Fall to present his 
“pure leadership” training (following a forum 
presentation next month at the District    
Conference), and our traditional training  
programs at the Avenues of Service and the 
2020 District Training Assembly promise to 
be more robust than ever.  Time after time 
we have found that the skills learned 
through our excellent Rotary training find  
application in many other aspects of life   
and career, so take advantage of these       
opportunities throughout the year. 

This will be my last Newsletter opportunity 
to invite every Rotarian and Rotary family 
member to join us for the extraordinary    
District Conference experience that will   
take place next month at the USS Hornet 
Museum in Alameda.  Those attending will 
experience a Conference unlike any we   
have had before, presenting inspiring stories 
of heroism, adventure, and history, and        
honoring all those who provide service to 

From the desk of District Governor Tim Lundell 
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their community, their country, and all of humanity.  Please take a look at the flyer below 
to see the huge variety of features and events that will make up the 2019 D-5170 District 
Conference, and then go to the District website to register for the whole program, or any 
portion that fits your interests and schedule!  See you all on the Historic USS Hornet! 

https://www.rotarydistrict5170.org/
https://events.rotarydistrict5170.org/rotary-district-5170-events/2019-district-conference
https://events.rotarydistrict5170.org/rotary-district-5170-events/2019-district-conference
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https://events.rotarydistrict5170.org/rotary-district-5170-events/2019-district-conference-golf-tournament


Vocational Service 
Jim Gibson, District Vocational Service Chair 

email— jimgib007@aol.com 
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A Personal Vocational 
Story 
 
It is interesting to me 
how life unfolds.  Most 
often we human      
beings believe we are 
"in control" but even 
though we do have 
decisions as to which 
way we go and what 
we do, there could     

be other factors that influence us that we may 
overlook. 
 
A Rotarian shared his personal career journey 
with me which might give some insight into how 
unsuspected events can nudge us where we go in 
a career.  Often, one or several random outside 
events can have an influence on how we think and 
act (and develop) in our lives. 
 
This Rotarian begins his story with his early       
college days.  Mature enough to realize he        
enjoyed solving "problems," he thought he    
would go into the engineering field.  He took 
some engineering classes and after two               
semesters, he was asked (with three other         
students) to participate in a research project         
(a six-month commitment) taking place at        
Stanford Research Institute.  From spending much 
time evaluating the results of lab tests there, he 
says he came to realize that he was also a "people 
person" (and being stuck in a quiet laboratory all 
day showed him that he really wanted to interact 
with people more, which was important to his  
enjoying his daily work).  So, he became more 
aware of himself in two ways: 1) that he really 
liked the challenges of solving problems and 2) he 
sincerely enjoyed interacting with people.          

Because of that unique experience, he chose to 
change his "major" from engineering to English   
so he could interact with people as well as help 
the country meet its request (at the time) for     
improved educational programs and more     
teachers. 
 
Upon graduating with a BA degree in English, he 
said he wanted to take a part-time job for awhile 
so he could pay off his college loans, and then, 
once paid off, go back to school for his Teaching 
Credential.  He found a position at a large,          
national company and became one of ten "order 
takers" that customers would call to place their 
order.  After about 4 months or so, he says the 
Branch Manager called him into his office (he 
thought he was going to get fired!) and said: 
"Something unusual has happened here that has 
never happened before.  Customers can call in 
their order and talk to any of our order-takers, but 
what is unusual is that a fair number of customers 
are requesting to talk to you to place their order!"  
Then the Branch Manager asked: "That kind of 
rapport is rare in business.  If you would like to 
work for our company for a longer period, you 
have two options: 1) become an "inside manager" 
to handle the sales for a specific division...  or, you 
could go into "outside sales."  For sales, we will 
send you back to headquarters for training on 
products for a specific division, and, with sales, 
you have an opportunity to make as much money 
as you wish-- more sales equals more money.  
Plus, we would give you a company car."  (Wow!  
A late model new company car where they pay   
for gas, insurance and car washes!  What an      
incentive!) The future Rotarian decided to go with 
the "sales" path with a perk like that, even though 
he NEVER thought of sales as a career possibility 
(as a matter of fact, he says, he didn't think     
much of salespeople, likening them to used car 

Continued on next page... 
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salesmen who "wheeled and dealed" just to get a 
sale). 
 
What happened after that amazed him.  He       
got first class product training at the company 
headquarters and he learned some detailed      
applications that major industries could use.          
As he went out into the "field," he talked to       
customers in many different disciplines and      
markets.  In his work, he talked to engineers...     
to managers... to customers... and found that,     
in "sales," he was using two things that highly   
motivated him-- he was meeting and interacting 
with many interesting and  creative people... AND, 
he was helping them solve problems!  Who would 
have thunk?  He said he enjoyed his "sales work" 
so much he decided to stay with the company... 
and eventually received a "Salesman of the Year" 
award.   
 
I was impressed that much of his story was less 
"career planning" and more of it seemed he was 
following his "bliss," touching on his talents and 
desires and acting on opportunities he found "out 
there."  He blossomed! 
 
So, Vocational Services has many aspects to it, but 
having an individual, a Rotarian, be able to use 
skills or talents that they enjoy using can be of  
utmost importance for all concerned.  I won't list 
skills and talents and/or where they could be    
utilized to help people or organizations, but      
opportunities are there.  There may be a number 
of ways to explore how to tactfully have Rotarians 
help our communities, but one way may be to just 
have a Rotary Club's Vocational Services Chair 
(personally?) contact your locals schools, your   
local police station, the local Community Services 
organization, your City Council, your library, and 
any number of other organizations aimed at    
serving your community... and discuss with     
them to see if they could use some of Rotary's            
expertise.  After all, with Rotarians (extraordinary 

citizens), they are willing to help. 
 
So, life can unfold in beautiful, unsuspecting 
ways...  Surprise!   Help others... Inspire others... 
Be well.  Do good work.  Enjoy the blessings that 
come your way! 
 
Jim 
 
... and a little extra... 
 
An old farmer in Ohio had owned a large farm for 
several years. He had a large pond in the back, 
fixed up nice, with picnic tables, horseshoe courts 
and some apple trees. The pond was properly 
shaped and fixed up for swimming. 
 
One evening the old farmer decided to go down 
to the pond, to look things over as he hadn't been 
there for a while. He grabbed a 5 gallon bucket to 
bring back some fruit from the trees. As he neared 
the pond he heard voices shouting and laughing 
with glee. 
 
As he came closer he saw it was a bunch of young 
women skinny dipping in his pond. He made the 
women aware of his presence and they all went 
to the deep end of the pond. One of the women 
shouted "We're not getting out until you leave!" 
 
The old man frowned and said "I didn't come 
down here to watch you ladies swim naked or 
make you get out of the pond naked."  Holding  
up the bucket he said, "I'm here to feed the          
alligator." 

Continued from previous page 
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Membership Committee 
Hung Wei, District Membership Chair 

email— hungweichien@gmail.com 

April is Membership 
Retention Month. 
Here are a few things 
you can implement to 
reach out to your 
Club members: 

1) Implement a 
member satisfaction 
survey, like Enhancing 
the Club Experience, 
to get your members’ 

feedback about club culture and meetings, 
projects, dues and costs, value, and more.  
Tip! Tailor survey questions to represent the 
culture of your club, and put the questions in  
a free survey platform, like Survey Monkey, to 
electronically distribute to members for ease 
and convenience. 

2) Host a couple of Spring Fellowship Get-
Togethers at a time different from your        
regular Club Meeting, such as a Breakfast at    
a local eatery, an Afternoon Coffee/Tea at a 
local coffee shop, a late afternoon Happy 
Hour, a casual Lunch, or a fellowship Dinner.  

3) Send a “how are you” email and/or a phone 
call to members whom you haven’t seen for a 
while, to say hi and a brief catch up. 

4) Mail a “Hello” postcard to all members, just to 
say Hello! 

April is Club Leadership Continuity Month.        
Here are a few things your Club Board can start   
to plan strategically for Rotary Year 2019-2020 
with your incoming Club President and Board: 

1) We all know it takes a village to tackle big 
challenges. It’s important to assemble a team 
of capable members to help your incoming 

Club President and Club Membership Chair 
plan, implement, and carry out membership 
attraction and engagement strategies to 
strengthen your club. Check out the Club 
Membership Committee Check List to get an 
idea of the roles and responsibilities of the 
club membership committee. 

2) Learn the various elements of Club Flexibility 
in Meeting Formats and Membership Types. 
Meeting Formats include: Traditional       
Breakfast, Lunch, or Evening Meeting, After-
Work Happy Hour Meeting, Online E- Meeting, 
ZOOM Meeting, Project-Based Meeting, or a 
Combination of all the Above Types of 
Meetings. Membership Types include:          
Satellite Membership, Corporate Membership, 
Family Membership, Passport Membership/
Chapter, Rotaract-Rotary Dual Membership, 
Junior-Young Professionals Membership. Brain
-storm what fit your Club culture and build 
flexibility upon your Club culture.  Now is      
the time for your Club Board to work with    
the    incoming Leadership Team to set up   
implementation steps for Rotary Year 2019-
2020. 

3) Now is the time to be open to new ideas, try 
out different venues, reflect your community, 
empower positive changes, welcome and     
enjoy diversity, so that your Club can be       
creative, innovative, and relevant! 

April is also Awareness Month.  Learn what’s   
happening with Clubs in District 5170: 

1) The Rotary Club of San Lorenzo Valley just            
implemented an alternate Evening Meeting in 
addition to its regular Morning Meeting.  The 
Evening Meeting meets twice a month. After 
the first month of implementation, three new 

Continued on next page... 

mailto:hungweichien@gmail.com
https://my.rotary.org/en/document/enhancing-club-experience-member-satisfaction-survey
https://my.rotary.org/en/document/enhancing-club-experience-member-satisfaction-survey
https://my.rotary.org/en/document/club-membership-committee-checklist
https://my.rotary.org/en/document/club-membership-committee-checklist
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members have joined with more potential 
members in the pipeline. 

2) The Rotary Club of Pleasanton North added a 
new active category of Family Membership in 
March. One Family Membership application 
has already been received and it is estimated 
that seven more Family Membership             
applications are expected.  

April is the month to develop a culture of       
Membership Innovation that embraces ambiguity, 
experimentation, and some tolerance of failure! 
The District Membership Team is standing by for 
support and questions. A Membership Program is 
also available upon request.  
 

Continued from previous page 
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Club Events 

Click on event flyers to be taken to the Club websites for more information 

https://milpitasrotary.weebly.com/
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Club Events 

Click on event flyers to be taken to the Club websites for more information 

https://raceroster.com/events/2019/21263/2019-los-gatos-rotary-great-race


Page 11 April 2019 

www.rotarydistrict5170.org  —  www.rotary.org 

 

Club Events 

Click on event flyers to be taken to the Club websites for more information 

https://www.saratogarotaryartshow.org/
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Club Events 

Click on event flyers to be taken to the Club websites for more information 

http://rotaryartshow.com/
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Club Events 

Click on event flyers to be taken to the Club websites for more information 

https://www.dazzlemorganhill.org/
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Club Events 

Click on event flyers to be taken to the Club websites for more information 

https://www.morganhillrotary.org/
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Club Events 

Click on event flyers to be taken to the Club websites for more information 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/chartering-of-rotary-club-of-evergreen-valley-tickets-60564465948
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Club Events 

Click on event flyers to be taken to the Club websites for more information 

 

mailto:daniel.wentling@gmail.com?subject=Rotary%20Night%20@%20San%20Jose%20Giants%20Excite%20Ballpark


 
 

The District Office is located at 2570 N. First Street, Suite 200, San Jose, CA 95131.   

www.rotarydistrict5170.org  |  Phone:(408) 273-4577   |   Email: admin@rotarydistrict5170.org 

 

To highlight your club projects and events in the District newsletter, please email the information to 

admin@rotarydistrict5170.org by the 10th of each month.  

Ro ta r y  D i s t r i c t  5170  

2018-2019 Officers: 
District Governor:  Tim Lundell   

Immediate Past District Governor: Orrin Mahoney 

District Governor-Elect:  Ramesh Hariharan 

District Governor Nominee:  Gregg Giusiana 

District Governor Nominee Designate:  Richard Flanders 

Chief of Staff:  Debby Rice 

Lieutenant Governor:  Judy Wilson 

District Treasurer:  Joe Pfahnl 

Sergeant at Arms:  John Bruzus 

District Administrator:  Olivia Poe 

Assistant Governors: 
Area 1:  Ruben Sundeen 

Area 3:  Jim Bell 

Area 4:  Lee Denlinger 

Area 5:  Art Taylor 

Area 6:  Art Testani 

Area 7:  Karen McNamara 

Area 8:  Tina Orsi-Hartigan 

Area 9:  Richard Schoelerman 

 

District Chairs: 
Community Service:  Scott Savage 

International Service:  Jeboy Koshy 

Vocational Service:  Jim Gibson 

Club Service: Don MacKenzie 

Youth Service:  Chris Miller 

Marketing/Public Image: Ginger Taylor McDonald 

Membership: Hung Wei 

District Trainer/Technology and Communication for Enhanced Training:  Arley Marley 

The Rotary Foundation:  Russ Hobbs 

District Conference Co-Chair:  Deb Knowles 

District Conference Co-Chair:  Debby Rice 
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Please help the District Office share the 
most accurate information. Update 

your information now on ClubRunner.  

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/50083/
User/Login 

“Like” Rotary District 5170  

on Facebook 

We share club posts, information from 
Rotary International, District event  
information and more on our Facebook 
page https://
www.facebook.com/
RotaryDistrict5170.  

Go check it out today! 
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